
The month of March saw the parish bury several long-time members. While funerals are part of parish life, as much as 
they are a part of our natural and spiritual lives as Christians, they can be challenging, sad, and disorienting. There are 
tears, sadness, and grief with such occasions. 

We see in the Gospel this weekend that even Jesus attended funerals and met with the grieving. In one of a only a few 
occasions in the Scriptures, Jesus is shown weeping. Even He was saddened by 
the death and loss of life around Him. Such moments were even more poignant 
for Jesus, I think, because He knew better than us that death was the result of 
sin, of disobedience, of being evicted from the Garden of Eden; and so it was 
never the Fatherõs original intention or plan for human persons. We were made 
for so much more, and when we fail to live that greater plan of God, then it is 
indeed sad and a source of grief and consternation. 
      When we think of our own personal and social sinfulness, especially in this 
season of Lent, then we can realize the òstenchó it raises in our lives. When Jesus 
approaches the tomb of Lazarus with the intent to bring healing and life, He is 
not put off by the stench. But those around Him, even Lazarusõ own sister, 
warns the Lord of the stench of Lazarusõ death and sin. But, Jesus wants to come 
into contact ð personally, intimately, closely ð with that sin and death. He is not 
afraid. He is not put off. He is not dissuaded. His coming among humanity as 
Savior was particularly to encounter our sinfulness in order to bring healing, 
life, and wholeness. And yet, we keep the Lord at a distance because we are 
afraid to bring Him near to the stench of our sinful lives. If we keep Him away, 
if we hide behind be our walls and barriers and stone coverings, we will never 
experience the new life He so desperately desires to give. It is always time to 
come near to Him, to bring our sins to Him, to receive His healingé. Yes, I am 
hinting at the power of Sacrament of Reconciliation. Have you experienced His new life? Have you prepared for His 
suffering, death, and resurrection by receiving His healing grace? It is never too late, and never too soon. 
I recently read a little rhyme that reminds of the brevity of life and our immediate need to be ready: òLife is short. 

Death is sure. The hour of death remains obscure.ó None of us knows the day nor the hour. And yet, all of us are certain it 
will come. We are called now to live lives in personal preparation ð not of fear, but of faithfulness to Christ the Risen 
Lord.  St Mary, Sorrowful Mother, pray for us ~ Fr. Gries 

 

 

ST. MARY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
Forming Saints for Christ and the Church 

APRIL 2, 2017 
FIFTH SUNDAY 

OF  
LENT 

512 North Perkins Street      \      Rushville      \      Indiana      \      46173 

Parish: 765-932-2588   \   School: 765-932-3639   \   www.stmaryrush.org 

 Lent & Easter Faith Opportunity 
BIBLE STUDY 

 Lectio Eucharist 
Eucharist throughout Scriptures 

Apr. 5      Mysteries of the Tabernacle 
Apr. 12     Last Supper and the Cross 

Bring your Bible and Catechism! 
Wednesday Evenings  7-9p.m. 

School Multipurpose Room 

Chrism Mass - April 11-2:00p.m. 
At S.S. Peter and Paul Cathedral 
 
At St. Mary, Rushville 
Holy Thursday - 6:30p.m. 
Good Friday - 3:00p.m.  
                        (No Stations) 
Holy Saturday - 8:45p.m. 
Easter Sunday -  7:30 & 10a.m. 



The St. Mary Choir has resumed practice 
for the 10:00a.m. Easter Sunday Mass. The 
choir is meeting  in church on Thursday 
evenings from 7-8 or 8:30p.m.  

 
Boy Scout Troop 33 and Cub Scout Pack 
33 will be hosting a fish fry at the K of C 
on Friday, April 7 from 5:00-8:00p.m. 
Adults $8.50, children $6.00. Carry-outs 
are available. Please come and support 
these fine young men. 

 
Our Sympathy to: The family and friends 
of Ann Parish who passed into eternal 
glory on March 21, 2017. 
 

 
First Communion Morning of Reflection - Saturday, 
April 8 from 8:30a.m. - Noon. 
First Communion - Sunday, May 7, 2017at 10a.m. Mass. 

WELCOME  TO ST. MARY CATHOLIC CHURCH 2 

        -St. Mary Catholic School News -  
St. Mary School is looking for a fulltime substitute 
teacher to fulfill a maternity leave beginning April 3rd. 
If interested, please contact Sherri Kirschner, principal,  
at 765-932-3639 or skirschner@stmaryrush.org. 
The Green and White Gala Committee is looking for 
cabin, house or any vacation getaway timeshares to be 
donated to their Green and White Gala Live Auction.   
Please contact Theresa Alexander at 317-345-1537.  
      

St. Mary Catholic School Spring Flower Fundraiser: 
All order forms must be returned to the school office 
by Friday, April 7. Pick-up will be Wednesday, May 10 
from 4-6p.m. The money raised helps with the 
operational costs of running our great school each day. 
Thank you to Whipkerõs Market  & Greenhouse in  
Columbus, IN. Please visit them for all of your spring 
flower planting needs. 

 
òPot of Goldó Raffle Tickets:  Drawings will 
be April 7 beginning at 8:00a.m. Tickets  
are $10.00 each. Please see any SMS 
student or contact the school office. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April Birthdays  
Homebound & Nursing Homes 

   April 13 - Betty Spilman 
   April 17 - Henry Yager 

MANDATORY CONFIRMATION 
NIGHT for confirmandai (person to be 
confirmed), sponsor and parent(s) on  
Sunday, April 23, 2017 from 5:30 to 

7:30p.m. in the multipurpose room. This was on the 

schedule distributed in the fall. NO excuses accepted!

  
The Sacrament of Confirmation Sunday, May 21 at 
2p.m. at the Holy Family Church, of St. Elizabeth 
Ann Seton Parish, Richmond. 

ST. MARY SCHOOL  
GREEN AND WHITE GALA!   

Saturday, April 22, 2017  
New and Exciting with an òAround the Worldó 
theme. New menu, new auction items and more. 
Invitations were mailed. All are welcome! If, for 
some reason, you did not receive an invitation, 
please let the St. Mary School know.  

St. Mary Church Easter Egg Hunt 
Saturday, April 8, 2017 

Beginning Promptly at 10:00a.m. 
Sponsored by the St. Mary Youth Group 

 
(Youth Group to meet at 4p.m. on April 2 to fill Eggs.) 
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                           Sunday Collection 
 

The March 26, 2017 Sunday Collection  
figures will be in the April 9, 2017 bulletin. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

                           
 
 
                           
 
    
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         

SEASONS OF HOPE - A Support Group for the Bereaved, 
hosted by St. Maryõs Catholic Church, Greensburg, IN, 
Meets for six consecutive weeks beginning April 17.  
Anyone who is mourning the loss of a loved one (whether 
the loss is recent or some time ago) is invited to attend and 
welcome to bring a guest. Location: Education Center 
(behind the old school). Seasons of Hope is centered on Jesus 
Christ and grounded in the healing wisdom, traditions, and 
practices of the Catholic Church.  Come and be comforted! 
Call St. Maryõs Greensburg at 812-663-8427 and ask that a 
member of the team contact you.   
   
  Food Pantry Items for April are: canned 
  fruits and canned vegetables. Items may 
  be left in the church vestibules or the 
  parish office. Thank you! 
                     

                   
 

 
 
 

Year-to-Date (7/1/16-2/28/17)  
Please note Sunday collections are short.  

Please be generous! 
Revenue            YTD Actual      YTD Budget       Annual Budget 
    Sunday                299,579          333,106                 450,000         
    School/Other     513,808          410,162              620,353             
Total                   813,387         743,268              1,070,353 
Expenses  
Total               758,585         726,275               1,053,855 
Net Total                  54,802           16,993               (16,498)       
 

 
 
 
 

      Thank you! Thank you 
for the time you spend with the 
parish each week in Sunday 
Mass, daily Mass, praying the 
rosary, and reading Scriptures. 
Thank you for the hours and 

energy dedicated to providing for the poor of Rush 
County. Thank you for prayers offered for our chil-
dren in the school and our Family Catechetical pro-
grams. Thank you to those who gather weekly to 
study and grow in their faith in Scripture study and 
TMIY. Thank you for your liturgical ministries. 
Thank you for being part of the life of the parish, and 
for the countless unseen ways of being Christ through-
out Rush County. Parish life happens in many and vari-
ous ways and places, but most of all is fostered and sus-
tained by our times here at the parish. 

The mission and ministry of the parish utilize dedi-
cated volunteers, but it also requires programs, staff, 
and buildings. All of these require financial resources. In 
that regard, I find myself in the unfamiliar territory of 
having to remind the parish community of their respon-
sibility to provide for the ministry and mission of the 
parish through sacrificial financial support. As of the 
end of February 2017, the parish was 10% be-
hind budget in Sunday Collections (nearly 
$34,000). The Finance Council has been monitoring the 
growing shortfall since November. We felt it now need-
ed to be mentioned publicly. While expenses have been 
curtailed to minimize impacts on ministry, this is grow-
ing more difficult. The budget amount set for this year 
was the amount actually given last year; so, collectively, 
we have been 10% less generous than last year! I realize 
economic situations ebb and flow, but Godõs providence 
never does. Please prayerfully review your finan-
cial support, and, if possible, restore it to previous 
giving levels or even increase it. For those who have 
been sacrificially giving, thank you! I am less concerned 
about money and more concerned about the mission and 
ministry of St Maryõs to be Christ and the Church in 
Rush County. Please do your part.  

St Mary, pray for us ~ Fr. Gries 

 
 
 
 

 

April 2 - Spring Break 

PARISH MEMBERS WHO ARE HOSPITALIZED  
Because of HIPPA laws and privacy rules, the hospital 
WILL NOT CALL  the parish office and let us know 
you are in the hospital. Please be sure you or a family 
member alert St. Mary if you want Father Gries to 
know you are hospitalized. 

òDid I not assure you that if you 
believed you would see the  
glory of God?ó Do you believe 
Christ may be calling you to see 
the glory of the Blessed Trinity 
through a vocation to the priest- 
hood or consecrated life? Call 
Father Gries @ 765-932-2588 or 

           e-mail frgries@stmaryrush.org. 


